
GENERAL MEETING FOR 2021; AND 

COMPLETION OF THE CHANGE IN NON-EMPLOYEE 

REPRESENTATIVE SUPERVISOR OF THE SECOND SESSION OF THE 

SUPERVISORY COMMITTEE

References are made to the notice of the Second Extraordinary General Meeting for 2021 dated 
12 November 2021 (the “Notice ”), and the circular dated 12 November 2021 (the “Circular ”) of 
CIMC Vehicles (Group) Co., Ltd. (the “Company ”). Unless otherwise defined, capitalized terms 
used in this announcement shall have the same meanings as defined in the Notice and the Circular.

Poll Results of the Second Extraordinary General Meeting for 2021

The Board is pleased to announce that the Second Extraordinary General Meeting for 2021 was 
held at Unit 1803, 18/F, Prince Plaza, Shekou, Nanshan District, Shenzhen, Guangdong, the PRC 
on Tuesday, 30 November 2021 at 2:50 p.m. and all resolutions contained in the Notice were duly 
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Completion of the Change in the Supervisor of the Second Session of the Supervisory 
Committee

According to the poll results of the Second Extraordinary General Meeting for 2021, the Company 
is pleased to announce that Mr. Feng Baochun was appointed as the Non-employee Representative 
Supervisor of the second session of the Supervisory Committee for a term commencing from the 
date of passing the resolution at the Second Extraordinary General Meeting for 2021 to the expiry 
date of the term of office for the second session of the Supervisor Committee. The biographical 
details of Mr. Feng Baochun and the information required to be disclosed pursuant to Rule 13.51(2) 
of the Listing Rules of the Hong Kong Stock Exchange have been set out in the Company’s 
announcement dated 8 November 2021 and the Circular. As at the date of this announcement, there 
is no material change in such information. The Company would like to warmly welcome Mr. Feng 
Baochun to join the Supervisory Committee.


